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Mayor Theis called the November 3, 2010 CIP meeting to order at 5:35 P.M. Council members present: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla and Marty Bruns. Nancy Melsa and Bob Wheeler were absent. Staff present: Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; City Engineer, Dick Ransom and Assistant City Engineer, Ken DeKeyser. Guests present: Larry and Maggie Burger of Speer Financial. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) FY 2011-2015

Council reviewed the Capital Improvement Plan FY 2011-2015 spread sheets noting changes throughout the plan. Council member, Bruns expressed his concerns in how the Capital Improvement Plan is laid out. Bruns compared last year’s CIP to the current year stating, “The City is bouncing all over the plan completing projects in FY-10 that were planned for FY-11 and doing projects that were not planned or budgeted for within this year’s budget.” 
In viewing the FY-12 CIP schedule we are $1.2 million over budget. Bruns questioned if we are moving too aggressively for Boyson Road, after looking at the numbers and with the RISE grant do we need to move some projects back? If we approve the CIP as is the City would be over $1.2 million over our bonding capacity in FY-12. 
For Fiscal Year 2011 GO Bond asking is $2,680,000; if the City would consider reducing the contingency from 20% to 15% giving us $2,7 million, which meets our bonding needs of $2,680,000. Council questioned if by reducing our contingency percentages will that affect our bonding rate.  Burger said, “No”, Moody’s likes issuing debt. They just want to know that you have a strong General Fund cash reserve. 
Council member, Bob Rampulla said the following, “the City can leave all the projects on the list however staff should prioritize so if we get the RISE grant we will have to move other projects back.”  City Administrator, Gary Rogers suggested a shift of project funding from general obligation to L.O.S.T. dollars.
Larry Burger said, “with interest rates at an all time low,” The City should  consider moving CIP projects up for a couple of reasons; 1. Interest rates are extremely low; 2. Cost of projects are cheaper because of the poor economy. You could borrow the money now, earmark those dollars for such projects and work on the project a bit later using those funds. 

Maggie Burger also stated, “The City of Hiawatha is the only city growing across the state they others are very stagnant.”  
Council agreed to consider bonding an additional $1 million in FY-11 and to reduce our bonding contingency to 15%.

Other discussion

Council set December 13, 2010 at 5:30 P.M. for a joint meeting with the Library Board. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 6:45 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.
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